
 
 

 

 
Halfpenny Lane J, I & N School 

Halfpenny Lane  
Pontefract 

West Yorkshire 
WF8 4BW 

  ..T: 01977 703270     

…W: halfpenny.patrust.org.uk 
E: admin@halfpenny.patrust.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

J, I & N SCHOOL 

 

Monday 4th May 2020 

 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
This Friday marks the 75th anniversary of VE day (Victory in Europe) signaling the end of the second world war.  
Around the country there would have been street parties and town celebrations to commemorate the sacrifice that 
so many people gave so that we can enjoy our freedom today. 
 
Attached with this letter is an activity pack from Wakefield Council full of activities you can complete in preparation 
for your own VE celebration picnic. Within the pack contains decorations to colour in, recipes of different foods from 
the 1940’s, list of suggested picnic games and even a Spotify playlist containing songs from the era. I hope you can 
have fun preparing for your own VE day celebration!  
 
I hope that this Friday, you are able to join in with the celebrations to commemorate 75 years since VE day. If you do 
plan to celebrate VE day by having your own tea party – please share with us what you have done on our twitter page 
as it will be great to share what you have done. 
   
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
James Parkinson 
Head of School 
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